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Dear Parent/Guardian 
 
We are getting very close now to the start of the GCSE examinations which 
begin on Monday May 16th. 

 
Exam timetables  
Your son/daughter has already been given their individual exam timetable. Please discuss the 
timetable with your child so that you all know when the exams are. 
Please note whether each exam is a morning (9am ) start or an afternoon (1pm) start. 
 
 
WJEC information 
The WJEC, the governing body for examinations in Wales, has asked us to make all pupils and 
parents aware of the following: 
 
The GCSE Summer 2022 series starts on  16 May 2022 and ends on 22 June 2022. If a major incident 
occurs during the examination series, an exam may be re-scheduled to a contingency day which is 29 June 
2022 . An examination would be re-scheduled only in extremely rare and exceptional circumstances. 
Students taking examinations must be available for the entire examination period, in the event of an 
examination being rescheduled. Therefore, all GCSE candidates must be available on 29 June 2022. 
 
 
Full and punctual attendance in school for all Year 11 pupils is required until 
Friday 27th May. This is now Pembrokeshire Education Authority policy. 

 

There is NO STUDY LEAVE before May 27th. 
 
After the half-term break, from Monday June 6th, pupils will be allowed to 
study at home, attending school only for exams and the exam revision 
sessions that will be arranged. 



 

Timetable from May 16th 
A special timetable has been produced to support pupils during the next 2 weeks. All pupils 
have been given a copy by their mentor and you can find an electronic copy here. 
 

Y11 timetable from May 16th. 
 
An Exams Guide has been written to help support pupils and parents/guardians/carers.. 
Please read it with your child so that you know how exams are run. 
 It also contains advice as to what you can do if the unexpected happens. 
Please note the pages which explain the equipment that your child needs to bring to exams.  
 

Exams guidance booklet 2021-22.pdf 
 
Revision tips are available within our Y11 Revision Site. 
Please support your child to prepare properly so that they can do their best. 
 

Year 11 Revision Support 
 
A reminder that GCSEpod is an excellent place for pupils to do some quick bursts of revision, 
ideal for those who struggle to revise for long. 
 

 
 
. 
Exam Breakfast 
Starting Monday May 16th, the refectory will be open to Y11 pupils from 8.15am. We will be offering 
some last minute advice and guidance, together with some refreshments, to make sure pupils are ready 
to face their examinations. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

K Thomas     A James 
 
Miss K Thomas    Mrs A James 
KS4 Leader     Assistant Headteacher 
kthomas@yht.wales    ajames@yht.wales 
  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1A77zU7yyMUGNDdhuPhfn4t-Wk7PanVsP/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1OWUJpDIJHTwwZPovHjqnekU3IEUTLX9C/view?usp=sharing
https://sites.google.com/yht.wales/year11revisiontips/home
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